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DfE

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Claire Cobbold (Lambeth), Clare Mehlam (Redbridge).
1.   
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and noted.
2.   
MATTERS ARISING

In light of recent Government thinking re Academies, Mark Nelson (MN) asked the network to think again about allowing Academies to attend these Network meetings in the future.
3.
Childcare Disqualification Regulations – Latest Position – Live Issues and Feedback 
MN reported that he had attended a stakeholder meeting with the DfE at the end of April.  MN also mentioned that the NUT & NAHT have produced a joint document on these regulations (which is now at an advanced stage), and the NUT has also issued a document of FAQs (aimed mainly for representatives in schools).

Anita Jermyn (AJ) said that she has seen the joint NUT & NAHT document and thought it was quite helpful, although it was yet to be finalised.  AJ had spoken with Mark Sawyer (DfE) who talked about the possibility of some amendments to the legislation, although, it won’t remove the requirements for it.  The intention had been to conduct a consultation on the changes this Autumn, but the new year was now a more likely timescale.
Discussion then followed about live issues and situations that have arisen as a result of this leglislation and the question of re-checking staff.

4.
LGA Update

AJ began her report by saying that Dominic Mahon (DM, DfE) would speak about the latest position on pay following her report.
AJ spoke about  the ‘Teachers Work Longer Review’ and said that a survey would probably go out to one contact in each Local Authority (LA) in the next month or so.

AJ also spoke about the escalation of the NASUWT’s industrial  national action short of a strike, to include the issue of marking and assessment.
DM gave an update on the STPCD.  Following the General Election, the ministers within the DfE, see themselves as a new set of ministers and therefore want time to consider their portfolio’s and to plan and prioritise.  Pay is being considered as part of this review, but DM can’t say at this stage when the consultation on pay will be.  They may run a slightly shorter consultation process and might share informally the STPCD draft, with the statutory consultees.  They will be consulting on the basis of the recommendations that have been announced.

AJ asked how likely it was that the DfE would change/overwrite the review body’s recommendations and said that one purpose of the consultation was to determine whether the recommendations should be implemented.  DM said that generally the DfE do accept the recommendations of the review body.

MN asked if it were likely that the pay and conditions document  would change significantly over the next 2 to 3 years and DM said that he had not heard of anything to suggest radical reform, but we would have to wait and see.

General discussion then followed including discussion on the updating of the pay guidance document, the DfE’s discussions with the unions and the issuing of reference points (suggesting that we need a London wide approach to this).  
Julie Chow (JC, Wandsworth) shared the work she had done on reference points.  JC & AJ agreed to meet to discuss what JC had done so far and then JC would email out to the network, the piece of work on reference points.  Then members could go back to JC with comments and hopefully this would lead to some consensus on this.  ACTION JC.
5.
Borough & DfE Items

Question
Are boroughs considering issuing their own reference points in the likely absence of them in the 2015 STPCD? (Val Butler, Merton).

Response
Covered above.

Question

Any update on salary benchmarking data collection from DfE? (Val Butler, Merton).

Response

DM said that a benchmarking tool was amongst a wider collection of things being considered by ministers, but there is no time frame on this.
MN said that Ealing had started a piece of work gathering raw data on Leadership pay (primarily for primary schools), showing salary , salary ranges and points across similar school group sizes.  MN asked the network to email him if they were interested in providing data on Leadership pay.  ACTION ALL.
Then followed discussions about inner & outer London Weighting and which boroughs fell within inner & outer boundaries.
Feedback
National Headteacher Standards – Feedback. (Louise Howard, Havering).

Louise Howard (LH) fedback on their day with Educate, Headteachers & Governors, where they looked at the Headteacher Standards and how they could be implemented.  They are looking at writing guidance, where these standards can be used to hold Headteachers to account and also for defining expectations and for development purposes.
Then followed lengthy discussion on this.  If you want to know more or to see the piece of work that Louise has been  working on, please contact her direct.

Question

How will LAs be implementing the proposed pay awards for teachers to their existing pay structures given the discretions available and the absence of any draft document this year (if not covered in LGA update).  (Julie Chow, Wandsworth).

Response

Covered above.

Question

Are other LAs paying hourly rate plus sleeping in duty allowance or just sleeping in duty allowance to workers in residential settings?

Response

There were no other LAs who have workers in residential settings.

6.
Any Other Business

MN suggested that at future meetings, it would be good to hear from colleagues working in a different HR model, e.g. Hillingdon & Croydon.

MN also mentioned the on-going issues resulting from the LA being the ‘employer’ of staff in community schools.  DM agreed to pass this concern onto the relevant person in the DfE.
Bob Charlton (BC, Hillingdon) agreed to send out to the network, the expectations & statutory requirements that need to be fulfilled when a school leaves the LA’s HR to go to another provider.  ACTION BC.
7.
Date of next meeting
Thursday 5 November 2015  (10 am to 12.30).
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